
TRIP TO GERMANY 
In our school we are participating in a project called Comenius Project. In this 
project there are 4 schools from different countries: Spain, Italy, Germany and 
Turkey. In the project we have to do some exchanges and we did the first trip to 
Germany on the week from 18th to 22nd of 
February 2013. Now we are going to explain what 
we did this week in Germany.  

Monday 18th  

At 8 o’clock we were in front of our school, we 
went to Barcelona airport by minibus. When we 
were there we had breakfast and then we took 
the plane. We had a problem because there was a strike of the airplane company, 
Iberia. We were lucky because we didn’t have any important problem. When we 
arrived at Berlin we took the train to Teltow, the town where the school is. but 
there was fire in the rails and we had to change our train and take a bus, We had to 
wait half an hour and it was very cold. Finally the families and the teachers came to 
the bus stop and we could go with our host families to their houses.  

Tuesday 19th  

We woke up at 6:30, we had breakfast and at 8 o’clock 
we met the other people in the school. There they 
gave us some biscuits and after that some German 
students made a guided tour of their old school. 
Their gym was in the new school which is still under 
construction and we had to move there by bus. 
When we arrived, we changed our shoes and we 
played basketball in wheelchairs. We stopped for 
lunch and when we finished we did a snow battle 
with the Italian students. After that, we played a 
basketball match with wheelchair. It was a great 
experience to know the feelings of the disabled 
people. In the afternoon, we went with the families 
to some places, some of us went shopping, others 
went site seeing... At eight o’clock most of us had 
dinner and at 21:30 we went to bed.  

 



 

 

Wednesday 20th  

We woke up at the same hour as Tuesday. At 8 o’clock we were at the clab. Some 
people did presentations about different buildings in Teltow and how they are 
adapted to disabled people. Later, a woman presented a computer program whose 
aim was to teach the people who can’t hear or see, to communicate to other people, 
because now they learn some words, but they don’t know their meaning. The 
woman played a video to learn the seasons in sign language, we could see some deaf 
children singing a song. After lunch, we designed a logo for the Comenius project 
in international groups.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 21st 

On Thursday we visited a school for disabled people. Then we went to Berlin.  We 
had lunch at McDonalds and after that we went to a shopping centre and there we 
could buy some presents for the family then we went to visit the holocaust. In the 
evening we went to Teltow and he had dinner all together at the clab, the parents 
and the teachers prepared the food. It was a very nice farewell party. 



 

 

 

 

Friday 22nd  

We went to Berlín, we visited a synagogue and Anna Frank’s  house. After that we 
went to Alexander Platz, we had lunch there and we could go shopping. The 
teachers called us saying that the plane was leaving to Barcelona at 15:30, we only 
had 45 minutes! 

We went very fast to the aiport, but we couldn’t arrive. We missed the plane... 

Finally we could leave from Germany on Saturday.  

 

 

Judit Panadés, Roger Canal, Nerea 
Moreno 



 
 


